
CHI Chapter 

GREAT IAKES .AREA 
REGIONAL EDITION 

APRIL, 1978 

,. 
·~--

~ribune 
Editor: Donna Ilr-ll-S 

President: Deanna IL-35-G Vice-President: Cheryl IL-40-K Secretary: Donna Ilrll-S 

CHI'S MARCH MEETING •••••• 

Miss Donna Martin 
P.O. Box 218 
Markham, Ill. 6o4.2t 

We were pleased to be able to again meet "in the horne, 11 through the courtesy of Kay. 
The following were able to attend the meeting: Mitzi IL~8-C, Betty Ann IL-17-A, Deanna 
IL-35-G, Cheryl IL-40-K, Kay IL-44-N, Kathy IL-47-R, and Lois WI-13-V. Due to an annual 
duty of opening our mobile home in Wisconsin for the summer, your Editor was not able to 
attend that meeting. Thanks to Deanna for keeping the minutes of the meeting and collect­
ing the meeting fees in my absence. 

Cheryl made a suggestion that we begin taking color slides of our meetings, to form a 
basis for a future slide/tape show which would serve to introduce our Chapter to others. 
Almost everyone has a camera, so how about regularly shooting a roll of slide film? We 

- could then select representative shots, reproduce them, and return the originals to the 
owner. If everyone cooperates, this project would not take long and we would have a 
permanent record of Chapter activities. 

NEW CHAPTERS • • 
Tri-Sigma has two new Chapters 11in the works" in the Great Lakes Region. We sent 

letters to our members in eastern Ohio and western Pennsylvania, to determine if there was 
sufficient interest in forming a Chapter, and had a good response. Christiana OH-24-P, 
Andrea PA-17-J, and Donna PA-21-N volunteered to be a coordinating canmittee to organize 
the group, and should be ready to call the first meeting in the near future. All of our 
Sisters in that area will receive invitati0ns to that meeting, and I hope that they will 
take advantage of the opportunity to join. 

We also recently sent letters to our members in southeastern Indiana, southwestern 
Ohio, and northern Kentucky to determine their interest, but it is too early to have rec­
eived any response from them. As soon as we do, along with the necessary volunteers for 
a coordinating committee, we'll begin the groundwork for Chapter organization. 

Our newest 11official 11 Chapter, in I✓.ichigan, was to have held their second meeting-on 
March 18th. We hope that they will send in a report of their meeting, so it can be shared 
with all of you. 

CHI'S APRIL MEETING 
The next meetin g of CHI Chapter will be held on the third Saturday of the month, April 

15th. Deanna and GG ~arilyn have graciously volunteered to be our Hostesses this month, 
so we will again be able to have our meeting II in the heme. 11 Details on the meeting place 
will be found elsewhere in this newsletter. To assist Deanna and Marilyn in planning the _ 

- refreshments, please return your postcard to them as soon as possible so they will know 
,1ow many t·o expect. 



- CHI TREASURER. 1 S REPORT . . . . . . 
Balance on hand, February 28th: 
Meeting Fee: 
Associate Dues: 
Donations: 
Meeting Roam (Refund Fee): 
Refreshments: 
Postage: 

Balance on hand, March 31st: 

FUTURE GUEST •••.•• 

$107.92 
+28.00 
+ 4.00 
+ 5.00 
- 4.00 
-11.00 
- 9.4l 

$120051 

Vikki IL-48-M and GG LaVonne had planned to be with us at our April meeting, bringing 
with them Brenda, a GG friend, who is a beautician and cosmetician. Brenda has her own 
shop, and expressed an interest in attending our meeting and demonstrating make-up tech­
niques and wig styling. However, a change in plans will not allow them to be with us this 
month, but they do plan to be with us in May. Mark your calendar now for the May meeting. 
Additional details on our special guest in the next newsletter. 

Well, that's about it for this time; sure was a slow month for news. Hope to see all 
of CHI members at the meeting this month. 
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